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FY18 Data Appeals The SDC reopened today.  Appeals of assessment and student data were due on Friday.  Those that applied for an appeal should have had an email this morning to know if it was approved.  A few appeals require research because the appeal is more about calculations rather than data, so those emails have not gone out yet. There was an announcement that the appeal window was extended to tomorrow, July 31, for Gifted because there were some changes to display Gifted data in the SDC over the weekend.  It is possible with this change that some people that thought they reported Gifted data may find out that it wasn’t reported.  All approved appeal data is due to ODE no later than 5:00 p.m. Wednesday.  If it isn’t to ODE by then, it won’t be included.  There is a plan to run the report card data tonight so that those that submit today can see if their changes made a difference.

ODDEX Update Released New version of ODDEX was released over the weekend.  It included the Grad Cohort data tab.  If a student has information in the Grad Cohort, you will see an additional tab for the Grad data.  At this point there has not been any data load. Data will be loaded this week and next starting with FY14 status of each student.  If a student is identified with a disability or as LEP at any time even though they exit they are still in that subgroup.  When data is loaded, it is a sequential process so you will see FY14 data first, then FY15, etc.  There will not be much of an announcement until they get close to the FY18 data being loaded.  There are some students that have changed cohorts.  Will be working on communication and policy decisions regarding if there are data issues with how students are coded.  Between now and October they will get the FY18 Grad data finalized

Q: With the new Grad tab in ODDEX, will we still receive the cohort report?
A:  Yes, but the cohort report is still two weeks away.  It will be a Level 2 report in the Data Collector.

New Collections ODE is on track to open the FY19 SOES Beginning of the Year and FY19 SOES Contact collection on Friday.  ODE will pull data the third week of September for payment so that gives seven weeks to get the data in for funding.    The goal is to start producing FTE reports next week.
FY19S Retention The Retention Collection opened last week.  This is a short turn around, closing the end of August, so they need to get their data in especially the Third Grade Reading Guarantee students.

Q: Do districts have to report the SCR prior to doing the retention collection?  A district had over 300 missing SSIDs so we advised them to run the SCR first and see if those errors go away.
A: Not sure if the Retention collection is using the FY18 or FY19 SSID cross-walk.  Most likely they are new students who are not reportable in this collection anyway, so they can fatal out and it won’t cause an issue.  Look at the Missing list to make sure all students were included.


Questions:


Next scheduled call
1) Next ITC Call 8/13/2018 
2) Next Change call 8/8/2018
